
Smith`s Wood Primary Academy is a “uniform” school and we  
expect that all children, from Nursery to Year 6, wear uniform in 
school. 
 
Uniform ensures that all of the children are dressed smartly and sets 
a good standard for the pupil and the school. We also believe that 
uniform wears well, costs less than fashion wear and contributes to 
a feeling of  belonging to the school community. 
 
The school and the governing body are committed to high standards 
of uniform throughout the school and for children joining our 
school, we expect that they wear full school uniform each day.  
 
Uniform at Smith’s Wood Primary Academy consists of: 
Red sweatshirt / cardigan (plain red or with school logo) 
White polo shirt 
Black / dark grey trousers  
Black / dark grey skirt / pinafore dress 
Red /white checked dress 
Tights may be worn (red, white, black or grey) 
Black shoes (trainers will not be permitted) 
 
Please note that trainers should not be worn in the school,  
except for during PE activities. If a child turns up to school 
wearing trainers, then the school will issue them with a pair of safe 
and sturdy plimsolls. 
 
PE kit 
Red T shirt, black shorts, black jogging bottoms in the winter 
 
A school badge, for your child’s uniform is available from the 
school office at a cost of £2 . It can be purchased from PBS Sports 
(B37 6QQ tel.0121 770 8000). PBS has an online shop, where the 
Smith’s Wood uniform can be purchased. The online shop can be 
found at https://www.pbsportonline.co.uk/  
It is not necessary to wear uniform with the badge; a plain red 
jumper or sweatshirt is fine, but we encourage pupils to wear the 
badge wherever they can. Second hand school uniform is also   
available, please contact the school office for details.  
 
No jewellery except for watches and stud earrings are permitted to 
be worn.  
All jewellery must be removed by children prior to PE lessons for 
safety reasons.  


